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Sporting Event – School Games Y5/6 Sportshall Athletics Event - UPDATE 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carer, 

 

Your child has been chosen to represent the school in the following sporting event: 

 

Event School Games Y5/6 Sportshall Athletics Competition 

  

Thursday 23rd November 

 

 

12.15-15.00 

 

 

Fenton Manor Sports Complex, Fenton 

 
 

The Event  

The event will take place in Arena A and B at Fenton Manor Sports Complex.  Mrs Caroline France – a 

member of our lunchtime staff - will be in attendance and will meet the children in the reception of the 

venue – please make yourself known to her upon arrival.  Registration opens from 12.00, so please arrive at 

around this time. 

 

Children can be collected from school from 11.20 onwards.  Parents / carers are very welcome to support 

the children but we have been asked to not sit on the front row of the viewing area.  We are very grateful 

for the support provided by parents and thank you for being so flexible with arrangements / timings for this 

particular event. 

Today, the venue has informed schools that they will be fining them for any damage caused to the seating 

area.  The seats are old and some have exposed foam however we would expect our St John’s pupils to 

show our school values at all times (particularly when having the privilege of representing the school off-site) 

and to leave the venue as they find it. 

 

Kit 

Children will need to wear their St John’s P.E. tops (if possible), shorts and trainers to make them easily 

identifiable as a team.  All children will need a water bottle and a healthy snack.  Children can attend school 

in their P.E. kits.  Hair must be tied back and no ear studs please, as per our P.E. Policy and also at the request 

of the event organiser. 

 

Please dispose of any rubbish in the bins provided to help to keep the hall tidy. 

 

We hope that your child has a fantastic experience and enjoys participating in competitive sport. 

 

Many thanks, 

 

Scott Redfern 

P.E. & School Sport Subject Lead 
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